STINCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

 WEDNESDAY 18th APRIL 2012 AT 7.30

 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present





In Attendance












Mr G. Brown (Chairman)



Mrs P. Wride (District Councillor) (from              

Mrs M. Shaw (Vice Chairman)

                                                          7.55 to 8.15)
Mr R. Bartlam (Parish Councillor)



Mr J. Sant (Parish Councillor)       





              
Mr E. Collins (Parish Councillor)



Mrs N. Bradley (Clerk)





                                  

 Mr Brown opened the meeting.
1) Apologies

There were no apologies
2) Approval of the Minutes of Meeting Held on 7th March
The minutes were duly accepted and signed. (42/12)

3) Matters Arising from the Minutes

-    Clarification is needed as to ownership of the land on which the overgrown stile off Wick 

      Lane is situated before any further action can be taken. Action Mr Sant & Clerk (43/12)

-    The problem of the overgrown hedge on the Avenue is ongoing Action Mrs Shaw& Clerk 

      (44/12)

-   As yet there has been no success in moving the Travellers from Echo Lane but Mr Collins 

     will continue to make representations to SDC/GCC Action Mr Collins (4512)
4) Reports by County and District Councillors

Mrs Wride reported that the first tranche of money from the Icelandic banks has been received and the rest should arrive before the end of the year.

The Police and Fire Service jointly organised a meeting at the Fire Station for bored teenagers from Stone which was very successful and worth bearing in mind should similar problems occur in Stinchcombe.

At a meeting at SDC regarding the new framework for planning policies, it was clear that the fourth of the five criteria refers to the detriment of the natural environment and could be relevant to the Wind turbine issue. Mrs Wride will forward the details. Action Mrs Wride (46/12)
.

5) Planning Matters

New since last meeting
     - S.12/0514, Melksham Court, work to trees (47/12)
     - S.12/0299/ADV, Lorridge Farm, erection of one sign incorporating current signs (48/12)
     - S.12/0682, Melksham Court, Change of use and erection of single storey extension to the 
        folly to a one bedroom holiday let. (49/12)
     - S.12/0683, Melksham Court, ditto, listed building consent (50/12)
     - S.12/0684, Melksham Court, Construction of new swimming pool and covered pool house   
       (51/12)
Decided since last meeting

-       S12/0242, Melksham court, Re-thatch Mill building, Gardener’s Cottage & Stable     

       building. Permission (52/12)

-     S.12/0031, Tumbling Fields, 3- & single-storey extensions and redesign of internal space.  

      Permission (53/12).    

Still undecided
-    S10/1638 wind turbines at Standle Lane, appeal. Evidence regarding noise was heard on  

26th March and the hearing did not go quite as well as had been hoped. The appeal is scheduled continue 4th-7th September. (54/12).    
As the electronic alert system is now in operation, it was agreed that in future the clerk will forward alerts to Councillors adding a date by which comments should be returned. Councillors should respond to all alerts and cc their comments to the rest of the Council.  Action All (55/12)
6)  Footpaths and Rights of Way

There were no further issues regarding footpaths and rights of way.
7) Highways

Chris Riley has been replaced as the contact point for the central area (which includes Stinchcombe Parish) of GCC Highways and it was noted that the Council has had a very good relationship with him and he has been very helpful in dealing with our highway problems. It was agreed that the new head should be invited to visit the Parish and also that his attention should be drawn to the fact that the village sign on the Avenue has disappeared after an  accident there. Action Clerk (56/12)
8)  Facilities

There has been considerable concern regarding the damage to the fountain caused by the theft of its roof tiles. As the ownership of the fountain is not clear, it was agreed that the Parish council would take responsibility on this occasion for the repairs. Action Chairman (57/12)
9)  Community Safety

The Neighbourhood Police Panel has provided an update on its three priority areas. The “Wheeled Respect” operation is continuing and Mr Brown will again ask for Taits Hill Road to be included. Action Chairman (58/12)
10)  Correspondence 
Information has been received about a GRCC/Gloucestershire Road Safety Partnership event on 14th may on approaches to reducing traffic speed. Two places are available and Councillors should let the clerk know as soon as possible if they are able to attend. Action All (59/12)
11)  Financial Matters

· The Statement of Payments and Receipts was signed by the Chairman and Mrs Shaw (60/12)    
· Authorisation of payment of the Clerk’s salary and materials, Village Hall fees and Insurance renewal was proposed by Mr Bartlam, seconded by Mr Sant and carried unanimously. (61/12)    
· Mr Bartlam proposed and Mrs Shaw seconded the appointment of Mr Iain Selkirk as Internal Auditor. This was carried unanimously. (62/12)    
12)  Councillors’ Reports

Mr Collins reported that the Village Hall Committee has had discussions with the residents of The Buildings regarding use of the village hall car park. Licences have been offered at £70 pa per vehicle. A company has been selected to manage the car parking 
conditions and signs will soon be installed. (63/12)   
13) Queen’s Diamond Jubilee

Celebrations will take place on Sunday 3rd and Monday 4th June. The parish council will be responsible for the beacon bonfire though Mr Holloway has taken on the actual organisation. (64/12)    
14) Dates of Next Meetings

Wednesday 16th May 2012, Annual Parish Assembly

Wednesday 13th June 2012, AGM

Wednesday 1st August 2012.

The meeting was closed at 8.55pm.

